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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Term 1 ~ 2024 
Tuesday 29 January to  
Thursday 28 March 

February 
  

Tuesday 27 Getting to know you  
Meetings  

March  

Saturday 2 Prep Open Morning   
10am-12pm 

Wednesday 6 Senior School House  
Cross-Country 9-11am 

Thursday 7 Martial Arts Incursion 

Friday 8  5/6 Inter-school Sports 

Monday 11 Labour Day Public Holiday - 
Student Free Day 

Wednesday 13 
– Monday 18 

NAPLAN 

Friday 15 5/6 Gala Day 

Sunday 17 School Working Bee 

Tuesday 19 School Council AGM 7pm 

Harmony Night Fiesta 
5:30pm - 7:30pm 

Blue House Fundraiser 

Thursday 21 PACC AGM 9am 

Friday 22 School Photo Day - 
Information on Compass 
coming soon 

 
 
Wednesday 20  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
 
Partnership 
 
We are looking forward to a productive  
partnership with you to ensure all students can 
achieve their highest potential. We recognise that 
in order to be successful in school, our students 
need support from both the home and school. We 
know a strong partnership with you will make a 
great difference in your child’s education. As 
partners, we share the responsibility for our  
student’s success and want you to know that we 
will do our very best to carry out our  
responsibilities. 
   
Assistant Principal Dearnne Backhouse is available 
and likewise my Principal door is always open, as we 
want to hear about issues of a student nature – 
with our number one priority the care of all stu-
dents at Clarinda Primary School. 
 
The class teacher is the first point of contact 
should you have anything you need to discuss re-
lating to your child’s schooling. Teachers are avail-
able for informal meetings before school at 
8:50am, but if you feel you need more than 10 
minutes (as instruction begins promptly at 9am) 
you can make an appointment for a mutually con-
venient time either before school or after school 
via Class DoJo or calling the office. 
 
Parental support of the teachers and the school’s 
programs is also vital and includes displaying a pos-
itive attitude towards your child’s learning. We 
encourage you to take the opportunity to intro-
duce yourself to your child’s teacher particularly 
during the formal Parent Teacher interviews. 

 
 
 
At CPS we use the Compass parent  
portal as a key communication tool, 
providing access to student academic 

progress, attendance, key dates,  
reports, parent/teacher meeting bookings, and 
newsletters. With all school communications made 
through Compass, please consider this app for  
Apple and Android users.  
 



 

 

   

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK  continued from previous page 
 

Thumbs Up: 
 
Gr 5/6 Camp: Campers arrived at The Summit on Wednesday.  The weather conditions have 
been favourable with the students challenging themselves on numerous activities. I would like to 
thank Mrs Leopold for co-ordinating the camp. She has been assisted by Miss Watts, Miss 
Delaney, Mr K, Mrs Jones, Ms McLeod, Mrs Wall, Mrs Matti, Miss Neaves and Mr Mallett. 
 
Parent helpers: Thank you to Shaun,  Yanni,  Courtney and Dean for helping out with cleaning 
our school grounds last Thursday. Combined with the efforts of our Gr 3-6 student on Wednes-
day, the additional blowing of debris helped prepare the ground for recess and lunch play. 
 
Parent Payments: Parent payments help the school to operate effectively. On behalf of our 
School Council, I wish to thank the families who have recently assisted the school through at-
tending to School Contributions Payments for 2024, with some families chipping away at payment 
plans and online payments. Our school maintains outstanding resources and the breadth of pro-
grams that we run is way above a basic standard curriculum in a public school. Thank you to all 
families who continue to support our school in some little (and often big) ways here and there. 
The students, and staff cherish the opportunities presented to them. 
 
Uniform: Thank you to our school parents for your work in making sure that the transition 
back to school has been so positive after a long summer break. This includes ensuring all stu-
dents are wearing a clearly labelled school uniform. CPS has a wonderful looking uniform, which 
our students wear with pride and esteem. An essential part of the uniform until the end of April 
is a school uniform brimmed hat (with students who do not have a hat during recess and lunch 
breaks required to sit under the shade sail outside the Greek classrooms. 
 

Good Habits: Further to the above,  we appreciate the role of parents in supporting their 
children with great habits: along with uniforms, organising brain food and healthy lunch-boxes, 
and getting your children to school on time. Punctuality is an important life skill and a great habit 
to form early in life. A reminder again that school officially  

 

Tutor Learning Program  
 
The 2020/2021 school years were extraordinary and challenging for every school community. 
We know that the remote learning experience was different for every student. While some stu-
dents thrived, some students may not have engaged as fully with remote learning. For most of 
our students, regular high-quality teaching in 2022 & 2023 was enough to help them progress to 
the expected level of learning.  However, we also know some students will benefit from addition-
al intensive learning support in 2024.  
 
As you may be aware, in response, the Victorian Government has further invested in the Tutor 
Learning Initiative to enable schools across Victoria to engage additional  support for students 
who need extra assistance with their learning.  
 
 



 

 

   

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK  continued from previous page 
 
 
 
Addi�onal funding from the DET’s TLI notwithstanding, Clarinda Primary School has a proud history of  

suppor�ng students who are in need of reasonable adjustments. This is once again exemplified this year in our 

commitment to ensuring the students most in need of support receive the learning interven�on as required.  

In addi�on to the capped funding provided by the government’s Tutor Learning Ini�a�ve, CPS has ensured that 

the Tutor learning program receives 1.0 EFT so that students can have mul�ple sessions with the tutor across 

the week. The tutor learning Ini�a�ve will be presided over, coordinated and implemented by Ms Stacey Lolas 

and Mrs Kelly Su.e.   

 

Students will be selected on a need’s basis according to triangulated assessment data from term 4 2023 and 

new assessment data in 2024. Selected students will be iden�fied in Gr 1 and 2 to start.  

   

Students who par�cipated in the tutor learning program previously will not be precluded from par�cipa�ng 

this year. We an�cipate that students par�cipa�ng in the Tutor Learning Ini�a�ve program will do so for a 

short period of �me and that there will be mul�ple intakes throughout the year to ensure that the maximum 

number of students can be supported.  
 

 Until next time... 
 Robbie Mallett 
 Principal 
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S T U D E N T S  O F  T H E  W E E K  

 

Prep W Aahaan  For trying his best during writing time.  

Prep Y Archie For being a fantastic line leader this week. 

Prep L Revon For being brave and trying his best in class. 

1/2 P Clark For writing a detailed reading response. 

1/2 M Melina For completing all activities with a positive attitude. 

1/2 S Phenix For being brave and using his voice to check understanding. 

3/4 A Jhade For demonstrating the Golden Rule by always using manners when  
talking to his peers and teachers. 

3/4 B Thanasis For always trying his best and participating in class discussions. 

3/4  T Vasiliki For demonstrating the Golden Rule by always using manners when  
talking to her peers and teachers. 

3/4 N Dean For being a good role model for his peers in the classroom. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Classroom Cuisine is an Online alternative to the  
traditional 'tuck-shop', offering a convenient, user 
friendly service; creating, preparing, packing and 
delivering high quality School Lunches at the most 
affordable price.   
 
They use Local Suppliers - 
• Brumby’s Ashburton 
• Fresh Central Meats Ashburton 
• Top Shelf Fruit & Veg Ashburton 
• Sushi Bros Ashburton 
 
Lunch orders may be placed on all school  days   
EXCEPT Tuesdays prior to 8:30am. 













 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

Free food for everyone every 

day 

At Clarinda primary school 

 

Bread—fruit—canned goods 

And much more 

 

Come in and help yourself 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have lots and lots of second-hand 

school uniform in all sizes available at 

school for a gold coin donation. 

 

When your passing through the school 

please come in and have a look. 

 

Bargains for everyone! 
 

 

 

LOST PROPERTY 
 

We have lots of lunch 

boxes, drink bottles and 

clothing -  

 

Please stop by and claim 

your treasures! 


